
Secure-A-Lid 
Installation Instructions

Installation video online at www.kiama.nsw.gov.au/binlocks

Parts List:

Equipment required:
	 •Cordless drill
	 •Phillips drill bit or 3mm drill bit
	 •Phillips head screwdriver
	 •5mm drill bit
	 •8mm spanner or adjustable spanner

6: Secure the Mainpart (Part 2) to the bin lid using 
the 3 nuts and bolts (Parts 4) supplied and you 
are finished.
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1: Place the Latch (Part 1) on the front left 
corner of bin at an approximate 45◦ angle as 
shown below.
 

2: Align the bin lid to the left towards the 
Latch (Part 1) as far as possible.

3: Place the Mainpart (Part 2) over the Latch 
(Part 1) and find a suitable location where the 
Mainpart can be fixed onto the lid, ensuring 
the Latch and Mainpart are touching whilst 
doing so (indicated by yellow arrow below).

4: Remove the Mainpart (Part 2) whilst main-
taining the Latch (Part 1) position.  Fix the 
Latch down using a philips drill bit attached 
to your drill and the 2 self-drilling screws 
(Part 3). 

Alternatively, you can mark the 2 holes with 
a texta and drill a small pilot hole (3mm or 
smaller) then screw the latch down with a 
phillips head screwdriver.
 

5: Place the Mainpart (Part 2) over the Latch 
(Part 1) and drill a 5mm hole through the cen-
ter of each elongated hole (shown over page). 
Drilling through the center of each hole al-
lows for adjustment if necessary. 

Alternatively you can mark the 3 holes with a 
texta and then drill them out. 
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